Report on Assembly Hall meeting hosted by Councillor Grimes and addressed by Ian Lord, Chair, TLAB 18 October 2017 -   Notes

The Toronto Local Appeal Board is a different animal to the OMB. Let’s hope it makes different and more rational decisions. 


We only covered the understanding of the system at a general level and there is great depth to many other issues never mind analysing what works and what does not work. 


Ian mentioned proper principles of community planning and cited his refusal of a split even though there was another similar building near the proposal. 
 
One of the points was that a participant is heard when there is a settlement among parties. This is new to me. Also the status being switched between participant and party seemed to cause little difficulty. 

In most cases, according to Ian, the new bylaw is less restrictive than the existing. With Long Branch it is usually the new bylaw that is more restrictive (which is good guidance for zoning intent.) 

My major concern is that Early Disclosure is unreasonable for residents , especially those who have not encountered the system before. There will be a community meeting in April 2018 to discuss issues.

Although there are many advantages to the system it needs modifying to be more community friendly. The natural justice, ongoing checking by the Integrity Commissioner and their business meetings being in the public forum are pluses. 

The other concern was about the definition of minor. I still believe that for density the definition in De Gasperis that variances must relate to size as well as impact. Toronto seems to think so from what we have heard from their Legal Staff and what is posted on their web site. 

Ian is good at public relations and a dedicated practitioner and the Department is very organized despite the challenges of a new system and the first digitised Tribunal in Ontario.
                                                David Godley October 2017

